Questions from Homer Flores:

Good Morning Dr Flores, | am submitting to you some questions regarding item #4 under
Presentations and Reports. Why do we pay vendors to provide CPR training?

As a District we are required by law to provide payment to vendors who provide authorized
goods and or services to the district.

Every campus is required to have an Automated External Defibrillator and must also comply
with the following mandates of state law:
School districts must annually make CPR and AED training available to employees.
e All coaches, nurses, PE teachers, band directors, cheerleader sponsors, and student
trainers maintain current certification in CPR and AED.

Who selected the vendor Juan R. Osteguin Il to provide CPR training?

The Head Start department requested that Mr. Osteguin be added as a vendor for South San
Antonio I1SD on July 7", 2014.

Who authorized payment in the amount of $1050.00 On June 6", 2019 to this vendor?
Payment was made to complete a purchase order requested by the Health Services
Coordinator for:

Basic Life Support (BLS) Class for 15 Adults: Include Student Manual and E - Card 4 hour
class on 05-31-19 at 7:30AM - 11:30AM.

Which district personnel were trained?
District Nurses and Nursing staff

Where was the training held?
SSAISD Parent Center



